Monday, September 9, 2024 Ives Grove Office Complex - Auditorium 14200 Washington Avenue Sturtevant, WI 53177

HHD Present: Valena Lena Coleman, Eric Hopkins, Scott Maier, Robert Miller, Ernie Rossi,

Q.A. Shakoor II

HSB Present: Brenda Danculovich, Scott Maier, Q.A. Shakoor II, Rhonda Zuck

YIG Present: Luis Garcia, Anneliese Oswald

Staff Present: Jelena Jones, Jeff Langlieb, Obed Medina, Natalie Meinert, Hope Otto,

Mikayla Schowalter

Excused: Rae McWhorter, Don Trottier

Others Present: Karen Fetherston, BeLEAF Survivors

Scott Kinderman, BeLEAF Survivors

Scout Weidner Mrs. Weidner Tim Zuck

Call to Order/Roll Call

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Chairman Comments/Youth in Governance Statement

Mr. Garcia read the YIG statement.

Public Comments

The following spoke during public comments:

- 1. Karen Fetherston
- 2. Scott Kinderman

Approval of Minutes from the August 26, 2024 Joint Meeting of the Racine County Health and Human Development Committee & Human Services Board

Sup. Maier moved for the committee and the board to approve the minutes as presented. Sup. Shakoor seconded for the committee and the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia – Aye

Health Officer Langlieb requested consideration to advance this request to the next Finance and Human Resources Committee for approval. Remaining ARPA grant dollars that need to be spent by the end of the year will be used to purchase new fleet and replace aging vehicles. The vehicles will be used for home visitation programs. The funds would be spread across the Healthy Families and Hello Baby programs. Using these funds for home visits would potentially defray future personal mileage costs. Current grants cover maintenance and fuel. In the long run this purchase would save money.

Sup. Shakoor moved for the committee and the board to endorse the request. Sup. Coleman seconded for the committee. Ms. Danculovich seconded for the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia - Aye

Motion carried.

Jefferson County Resolution 31-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding

With no objections the resolution was received and filed.

Performance and Analytics – Summer Youth Intern Mental Health Presentation

Director Otto praised Miss Weidner for her previous presentation to Cabinet and indicated that is why she was invited to present this evening.

Data Analyst Mikayla Schowalter introduced Scout Weidner, who interned with the Data Analytics team for eight weeks.

Miss Weidner presented her capstone project, Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center. She referenced the brochure she created and described her proposed programs.

Q&A Period on the Human Services Department Budget

Director Otto referenced the public hearing and indicated there were not many questions that evening in part to the very robust staff presentations. She asked members if they had questions.

She acknowledged Sup. Rossi's comment about the current sales tax conversations, the intent of the revenue, areas of savings, and cost in the Human Services area. She also invited members to contact her individually at any time. Chairman Miller added that Director Otto is in the process of preparing material for the full board regarding Human Services funding. He asked Director Otto to explain what is coming. Director Otto described the report being prepared. Chairman Miller encouraged members to schedule an appointment with Director Otto. She asked members to contact Kim.

Health Officer Langlieb reported the Narcan vending machine has been in place twenty weeks as of the end of August. He distributed a summary of the machine utilization and overdose data. He referred to the last meeting, questions asked that evening and offered to answer those if they were still on the table.

Two more vending machines will be purchased and placed on the west end of the county, location to be determined. Health Officer Langlieb described what data is being collected from the vending machine. New machines may collect additional data.

Discussion ensued about the county and city coordinating statistics to know how much is being dispensed countywide, the county's utilization rates, the location of the county and the city's vending machines, and the number of Narcan and Fentanyl strips distributed from the Taylor Avenue Behavioral Health Services Clinic.

The county and the city are part of the Racine County Overdose Review Team, that is where the city would share their vending machine data. Director Otto asked Health Officer Langlieb to reach out to his counterpart at the city to request data to bring back to this group.

Administrator Jones attended a Narcan Saturation meeting. The state will have a website up and running by the end of the year that will include heat waves of Narcan distribution areas. That data may be the city's rationale of where they placed their machines.

Health Officer Langlieb reported 2023 suicide rates and the decrease of fatal overdoses this year that he attributes to the distribution of the Narcan and Fentanyl strips.

Sup. Shakoor suggested elected officials reach out to the City of Racine via their website. That will provide documentation for constituents.

Human Services Department Capital Construction Update

Director Otto reported that the only Youth Development and Care Center update is waiting for approval from the Caledonia fire department for their smoke evacuation project. Chief Deputy Weidner has done a phenomenal job being the liaison for safety in this area and getting approval. Waiting for approval is delaying the overall process but should not delay the opening date. Everything else is moving along wonderfully. Walkthroughs for this group will be in November. The soft opening is December 5, 2024.

Correspondence and Other Business

There was no other business.

Next Meeting Date

Sup. Maier motioned to adjourn. Sup. Shakoor seconded. The meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Action

- Director Otto report back HSD employee data and which are grant funded.
- Officer Langlieb report back City of Racine Narcan vending machine utilization data.

Distributions

- Racine County Public Health Fleet Vehicle Request Memo
- Resolutions 31-08-2024 20-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding
- Capstone Project Brochure Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center
- Overdose Response and Opioid Update-September 2024

Respectfully submitted by,

Monday, September 9, 2024 Ives Grove Office Complex - Auditorium 14200 Washington Avenue Sturtevant, WI 53177

HHD Present: Valena Lena Coleman, Eric Hopkins, Scott Maier, Robert Miller, Ernie Rossi,

Q.A. Shakoor II

HSB Present: Brenda Danculovich, Scott Maier, Q.A. Shakoor II, Rhonda Zuck

YIG Present: Luis Garcia, Anneliese Oswald

Staff Present: Jelena Jones, Jeff Langlieb, Obed Medina, Natalie Meinert, Hope Otto,

Mikayla Schowalter

Excused: Rae McWhorter, Don Trottier

Others Present: Karen Fetherston, BeLEAF Survivors

Scott Kinderman, BeLEAF Survivors

Scout Weidner Mrs. Weidner Tim Zuck

Call to Order/Roll Call

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Chairman Comments/Youth in Governance Statement

Mr. Garcia read the YIG statement.

Public Comments

The following spoke during public comments:

- 1. Karen Fetherston
- 2. Scott Kinderman

Approval of Minutes from the August 26, 2024 Joint Meeting of the Racine County Health and Human Development Committee & Human Services Board

Sup. Maier moved for the committee and the board to approve the minutes as presented. Sup. Shakoor seconded for the committee and the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia – Aye

Health Officer Langlieb requested consideration to advance this request to the next Finance and Human Resources Committee for approval. Remaining ARPA grant dollars that need to be spent by the end of the year will be used to purchase new fleet and replace aging vehicles. The vehicles will be used for home visitation programs. The funds would be spread across the Healthy Families and Hello Baby programs. Using these funds for home visits would potentially defray future personal mileage costs. Current grants cover maintenance and fuel. In the long run this purchase would save money.

Sup. Shakoor moved for the committee and the board to endorse the request. Sup. Coleman seconded for the committee. Ms. Danculovich seconded for the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia - Aye

Motion carried.

Jefferson County Resolution 31-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding

With no objections the resolution was received and filed.

Performance and Analytics – Summer Youth Intern Mental Health Presentation

Director Otto praised Miss Weidner for her previous presentation to Cabinet and indicated that is why she was invited to present this evening.

Data Analyst Mikayla Schowalter introduced Scout Weidner, who interned with the Data Analytics team for eight weeks.

Miss Weidner presented her capstone project, Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center. She referenced the brochure she created and described her proposed programs.

Q&A Period on the Human Services Department Budget

Director Otto referenced the public hearing and indicated there were not many questions that evening in part to the very robust staff presentations. She asked members if they had questions.

She acknowledged Sup. Rossi's comment about the current sales tax conversations, the intent of the revenue, areas of savings, and cost in the Human Services area. She also invited members to contact her individually at any time. Chairman Miller added that Director Otto is in the process of preparing material for the full board regarding Human Services funding. He asked Director Otto to explain what is coming. Director Otto described the report being prepared. Chairman Miller encouraged members to schedule an appointment with Director Otto. She asked members to contact Kim.

Health Officer Langlieb reported the Narcan vending machine has been in place twenty weeks as of the end of August. He distributed a summary of the machine utilization and overdose data. He referred to the last meeting, questions asked that evening and offered to answer those if they were still on the table.

Two more vending machines will be purchased and placed on the west end of the county, location to be determined. Health Officer Langlieb described what data is being collected from the vending machine. New machines may collect additional data.

Discussion ensued about the county and city coordinating statistics to know how much is being dispensed countywide, the county's utilization rates, the location of the county and the city's vending machines, and the number of Narcan and Fentanyl strips distributed from the Taylor Avenue Behavioral Health Services Clinic.

The county and the city are part of the Racine County Overdose Review Team, that is where the city would share their vending machine data. Director Otto asked Health Officer Langlieb to reach out to his counterpart at the city to request data to bring back to this group.

Administrator Jones attended a Narcan Saturation meeting. The state will have a website up and running by the end of the year that will include heat waves of Narcan distribution areas. That data may be the city's rationale of where they placed their machines.

Health Officer Langlieb reported 2023 suicide rates and the decrease of fatal overdoses this year that he attributes to the distribution of the Narcan and Fentanyl strips.

Sup. Shakoor suggested elected officials reach out to the City of Racine via their website. That will provide documentation for constituents.

Human Services Department Capital Construction Update

Director Otto reported that the only Youth Development and Care Center update is waiting for approval from the Caledonia fire department for their smoke evacuation project. Chief Deputy Weidner has done a phenomenal job being the liaison for safety in this area and getting approval. Waiting for approval is delaying the overall process but should not delay the opening date. Everything else is moving along wonderfully. Walkthroughs for this group will be in November. The soft opening is December 5, 2024.

Correspondence and Other Business

There was no other business.

Next Meeting Date

Sup. Maier motioned to adjourn. Sup. Shakoor seconded. The meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Action

- Director Otto report back HSD employee data and which are grant funded.
- Officer Langlieb report back City of Racine Narcan vending machine utilization data.

Distributions

- Racine County Public Health Fleet Vehicle Request Memo
- Resolutions 31-08-2024 20-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding
- Capstone Project Brochure Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center
- Overdose Response and Opioid Update-September 2024

Respectfully submitted by,

Monday, September 9, 2024 Ives Grove Office Complex - Auditorium 14200 Washington Avenue Sturtevant, WI 53177

HHD Present: Valena Lena Coleman, Eric Hopkins, Scott Maier, Robert Miller, Ernie Rossi,

Q.A. Shakoor II

HSB Present: Brenda Danculovich, Scott Maier, Q.A. Shakoor II, Rhonda Zuck

YIG Present: Luis Garcia, Anneliese Oswald

Staff Present: Jelena Jones, Jeff Langlieb, Obed Medina, Natalie Meinert, Hope Otto,

Mikayla Schowalter

Excused: Rae McWhorter, Don Trottier

Others Present: Karen Fetherston, BeLEAF Survivors

Scott Kinderman, BeLEAF Survivors

Scout Weidner Mrs. Weidner Tim Zuck

Call to Order/Roll Call

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Chairman Comments/Youth in Governance Statement

Mr. Garcia read the YIG statement.

Public Comments

The following spoke during public comments:

- 1. Karen Fetherston
- 2. Scott Kinderman

Approval of Minutes from the August 26, 2024 Joint Meeting of the Racine County Health and Human Development Committee & Human Services Board

Sup. Maier moved for the committee and the board to approve the minutes as presented. Sup. Shakoor seconded for the committee and the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia – Aye

Health Officer Langlieb requested consideration to advance this request to the next Finance and Human Resources Committee for approval. Remaining ARPA grant dollars that need to be spent by the end of the year will be used to purchase new fleet and replace aging vehicles. The vehicles will be used for home visitation programs. The funds would be spread across the Healthy Families and Hello Baby programs. Using these funds for home visits would potentially defray future personal mileage costs. Current grants cover maintenance and fuel. In the long run this purchase would save money.

Sup. Shakoor moved for the committee and the board to endorse the request. Sup. Coleman seconded for the committee. Ms. Danculovich seconded for the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia - Aye

Motion carried.

Jefferson County Resolution 31-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding

With no objections the resolution was received and filed.

Performance and Analytics – Summer Youth Intern Mental Health Presentation

Director Otto praised Miss Weidner for her previous presentation to Cabinet and indicated that is why she was invited to present this evening.

Data Analyst Mikayla Schowalter introduced Scout Weidner, who interned with the Data Analytics team for eight weeks.

Miss Weidner presented her capstone project, Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center. She referenced the brochure she created and described her proposed programs.

Q&A Period on the Human Services Department Budget

Director Otto referenced the public hearing and indicated there were not many questions that evening in part to the very robust staff presentations. She asked members if they had questions.

She acknowledged Sup. Rossi's comment about the current sales tax conversations, the intent of the revenue, areas of savings, and cost in the Human Services area. She also invited members to contact her individually at any time. Chairman Miller added that Director Otto is in the process of preparing material for the full board regarding Human Services funding. He asked Director Otto to explain what is coming. Director Otto described the report being prepared. Chairman Miller encouraged members to schedule an appointment with Director Otto. She asked members to contact Kim.

Health Officer Langlieb reported the Narcan vending machine has been in place twenty weeks as of the end of August. He distributed a summary of the machine utilization and overdose data. He referred to the last meeting, questions asked that evening and offered to answer those if they were still on the table.

Two more vending machines will be purchased and placed on the west end of the county, location to be determined. Health Officer Langlieb described what data is being collected from the vending machine. New machines may collect additional data.

Discussion ensued about the county and city coordinating statistics to know how much is being dispensed countywide, the county's utilization rates, the location of the county and the city's vending machines, and the number of Narcan and Fentanyl strips distributed from the Taylor Avenue Behavioral Health Services Clinic.

The county and the city are part of the Racine County Overdose Review Team, that is where the city would share their vending machine data. Director Otto asked Health Officer Langlieb to reach out to his counterpart at the city to request data to bring back to this group.

Administrator Jones attended a Narcan Saturation meeting. The state will have a website up and running by the end of the year that will include heat waves of Narcan distribution areas. That data may be the city's rationale of where they placed their machines.

Health Officer Langlieb reported 2023 suicide rates and the decrease of fatal overdoses this year that he attributes to the distribution of the Narcan and Fentanyl strips.

Sup. Shakoor suggested elected officials reach out to the City of Racine via their website. That will provide documentation for constituents.

Human Services Department Capital Construction Update

Director Otto reported that the only Youth Development and Care Center update is waiting for approval from the Caledonia fire department for their smoke evacuation project. Chief Deputy Weidner has done a phenomenal job being the liaison for safety in this area and getting approval. Waiting for approval is delaying the overall process but should not delay the opening date. Everything else is moving along wonderfully. Walkthroughs for this group will be in November. The soft opening is December 5, 2024.

Correspondence and Other Business

There was no other business.

Next Meeting Date

Sup. Maier motioned to adjourn. Sup. Shakoor seconded. The meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Action

- Director Otto report back HSD employee data and which are grant funded.
- Officer Langlieb report back City of Racine Narcan vending machine utilization data.

Distributions

- Racine County Public Health Fleet Vehicle Request Memo
- Resolutions 31-08-2024 20-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding
- Capstone Project Brochure Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center
- Overdose Response and Opioid Update-September 2024

Respectfully submitted by,

Monday, September 9, 2024 Ives Grove Office Complex - Auditorium 14200 Washington Avenue Sturtevant, WI 53177

HHD Present: Valena Lena Coleman, Eric Hopkins, Scott Maier, Robert Miller, Ernie Rossi,

Q.A. Shakoor II

HSB Present: Brenda Danculovich, Scott Maier, Q.A. Shakoor II, Rhonda Zuck

YIG Present: Luis Garcia, Anneliese Oswald

Staff Present: Jelena Jones, Jeff Langlieb, Obed Medina, Natalie Meinert, Hope Otto,

Mikayla Schowalter

Excused: Rae McWhorter, Don Trottier

Others Present: Karen Fetherston, BeLEAF Survivors

Scott Kinderman, BeLEAF Survivors

Scout Weidner Mrs. Weidner Tim Zuck

Call to Order/Roll Call

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Chairman Comments/Youth in Governance Statement

Mr. Garcia read the YIG statement.

Public Comments

The following spoke during public comments:

- 1. Karen Fetherston
- 2. Scott Kinderman

Approval of Minutes from the August 26, 2024 Joint Meeting of the Racine County Health and Human Development Committee & Human Services Board

Sup. Maier moved for the committee and the board to approve the minutes as presented. Sup. Shakoor seconded for the committee and the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia – Aye

Health Officer Langlieb requested consideration to advance this request to the next Finance and Human Resources Committee for approval. Remaining ARPA grant dollars that need to be spent by the end of the year will be used to purchase new fleet and replace aging vehicles. The vehicles will be used for home visitation programs. The funds would be spread across the Healthy Families and Hello Baby programs. Using these funds for home visits would potentially defray future personal mileage costs. Current grants cover maintenance and fuel. In the long run this purchase would save money.

Sup. Shakoor moved for the committee and the board to endorse the request. Sup. Coleman seconded for the committee. Ms. Danculovich seconded for the board.

YIG: Miss Oswald and Mr. Garcia - Aye

Motion carried.

Jefferson County Resolution 31-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding

With no objections the resolution was received and filed.

Performance and Analytics – Summer Youth Intern Mental Health Presentation

Director Otto praised Miss Weidner for her previous presentation to Cabinet and indicated that is why she was invited to present this evening.

Data Analyst Mikayla Schowalter introduced Scout Weidner, who interned with the Data Analytics team for eight weeks.

Miss Weidner presented her capstone project, Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center. She referenced the brochure she created and described her proposed programs.

Q&A Period on the Human Services Department Budget

Director Otto referenced the public hearing and indicated there were not many questions that evening in part to the very robust staff presentations. She asked members if they had questions.

She acknowledged Sup. Rossi's comment about the current sales tax conversations, the intent of the revenue, areas of savings, and cost in the Human Services area. She also invited members to contact her individually at any time. Chairman Miller added that Director Otto is in the process of preparing material for the full board regarding Human Services funding. He asked Director Otto to explain what is coming. Director Otto described the report being prepared. Chairman Miller encouraged members to schedule an appointment with Director Otto. She asked members to contact Kim.

Health Officer Langlieb reported the Narcan vending machine has been in place twenty weeks as of the end of August. He distributed a summary of the machine utilization and overdose data. He referred to the last meeting, questions asked that evening and offered to answer those if they were still on the table.

Two more vending machines will be purchased and placed on the west end of the county, location to be determined. Health Officer Langlieb described what data is being collected from the vending machine. New machines may collect additional data.

Discussion ensued about the county and city coordinating statistics to know how much is being dispensed countywide, the county's utilization rates, the location of the county and the city's vending machines, and the number of Narcan and Fentanyl strips distributed from the Taylor Avenue Behavioral Health Services Clinic.

The county and the city are part of the Racine County Overdose Review Team, that is where the city would share their vending machine data. Director Otto asked Health Officer Langlieb to reach out to his counterpart at the city to request data to bring back to this group.

Administrator Jones attended a Narcan Saturation meeting. The state will have a website up and running by the end of the year that will include heat waves of Narcan distribution areas. That data may be the city's rationale of where they placed their machines.

Health Officer Langlieb reported 2023 suicide rates and the decrease of fatal overdoses this year that he attributes to the distribution of the Narcan and Fentanyl strips.

Sup. Shakoor suggested elected officials reach out to the City of Racine via their website. That will provide documentation for constituents.

Human Services Department Capital Construction Update

Director Otto reported that the only Youth Development and Care Center update is waiting for approval from the Caledonia fire department for their smoke evacuation project. Chief Deputy Weidner has done a phenomenal job being the liaison for safety in this area and getting approval. Waiting for approval is delaying the overall process but should not delay the opening date. Everything else is moving along wonderfully. Walkthroughs for this group will be in November. The soft opening is December 5, 2024.

Correspondence and Other Business

There was no other business.

Next Meeting Date

Sup. Maier motioned to adjourn. Sup. Shakoor seconded. The meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Action

- Director Otto report back HSD employee data and which are grant funded.
- Officer Langlieb report back City of Racine Narcan vending machine utilization data.

Distributions

- Racine County Public Health Fleet Vehicle Request Memo
- Resolutions 31-08-2024 20-08-2024 Support of State Investment for Mental Health Funding
- Capstone Project Brochure Racine County Mental Health and Resource Center
- Overdose Response and Opioid Update-September 2024

Respectfully submitted by,